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Bring a Friend: Learner’s Shabbat 

Friday, Feb. 7 

4:30 pm Azalea Trace 

6:00 pm TBE 

4-6 Grade Shabbat 

Pot Luck Dinner 
 

Friday, Feb. 14 

6:00 pm (note time change) 
 

Saturday, February 15 

Bar Mitzvah of Spencer 

Segal 

10:00 am 
 

Friday, Feb. 21 

Learner’s Shabbat 
7:00  pm 
 

Friday, Feb. 28 

6:00 pm (note time change) 

Shabbat Worship  

 

Join us on Friday, February 21 for “Learner’s Shabbat.” This special service,  

beginning at 7pm, will focus on the structure of our Friday night worship and the  

meaning of core prayers. Explanations will be offered throughout the service and 

many prayers will be offered in English in order to highlight their meaning.                  
A question and answer period will be held following services as part of the oneg 

reception.  
 

The congregation is encouraged to invite their friends of all faiths to join them for  

this special Shabbat. The Learner’s Shabbat is a wonderful opportunity for anyone  

interested in learning more about Jewish ritual and prayer.  
 

For more information on this unique Shabbat experience please contact Rabbi 

Joel Fleekop at 850-438-3321 or rabbi@templebethelofpensacola.org. 

Torah Study: New Book & New Dates 

 
 

Just in time for the holiday of Purim, our study 

of the Five Megillot will turn its attention to 
the Book of Esther. Revisit this familiar story 

through the lens provided by critical scholar-

ship, rabbinic tradition, and insights of our 

conversation. 

 

Due to other Temple events this month,  

Torah study will be held on February 8 and  

February 22. Study begins at 9:30 and bagels 

and shmear are served. 

 

Torah study is open to learners of all ages and 

abilities and newcomers are always welcome. 

For more information contact Rabbi Joel  

Fleekop. 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?pq=shabbat+candles&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=&q=shabbat+candles&qft=+filterui:photo-clipart&FORM=R5IR22


 

Israel: Continuing the 

Conversation 

 

Whether we encoun-

tered Leon Uris’ novel, 

Exodus, as a new release 

in 1958, found it buried 

on a bookcase decades 

later, or watched the 

movie of the same name, 

the heroic tale of Ari Ben 

Canaan likely played a 

role in shaping our un-

derstanding and relation-

ship with the state of  

Israel.  
 

The influence of Exodus, 

of course, transcended 

the Jewish community, 

helping to sway popular 

opinion in America from 

largely apathetic to ac-

tively interested in the 

wellbeing of the Jewish 

state. 
 

In today’s fragmented 

media world it is unlikely 

that any book or movie 

could have as significant 

and widespread an effect 

as Uris’ novel. But Ari 

Shavit’s new work,  

“My Promised Land” has 

drawn more attention 

and conversation than 

any Israel related book in 

years.  
 

Shavit, a member of the 

editorial board at 

Haaretz, Israel’s paper of 

record, tells the history 

of Israel from 1897 

through the Knesset elec-

tions of 2013 elections  

by focusing on sixteen 

moments in the nation’s 

From the Rabbi 

“...it is critical for 

us to stay 

engaged with the 

ongoing debate 

and discussion 

about the future 

of the Jewish 

State.” 

Page 2  

Rabbi Joel Fleekop 

past (and not the ones you 

would expect). The story 

Shavit recalls is that of a 

country and a region, but 

also personal, with his 

family and friends promi-

nently featured. 
 

Beautifully written, “My 

Promised Land” is likely, in 

equal measure, to chal-

lenge and affirm your feel-

ings about Israel -- no 

matter what those feelings 

may be. As Leon Wie-

seltier noted in his New 

York Times review, “My 

Promised Land” startles in 

many ways, not least in its 

relative lack of interest in 

providing its readers with 

handy politics.” 
 

Winner of the National 

Jewish Book Award and 

named one of 2013’s must

-reads by both The Econo-

mist and The New York 

Times, “My Promised 

Land” has quickly become 

an important part of the 

Israel discussion. A best 

seller since its November 

debut, it has been featured 

in opinion pieces by Tho-

mas Friedman, David 

Brooks, and others. 

Equally important, it has 

been the topic of book 

discussion groups at syna-

gogues and Jewish com-

munity centers across  

the country. 
 

It is time for Temple Beth 

El to join the conversa-

tion. A special book dis-

cussion co-sponsored by 

the Brotherhood book 

group, will be held on 

Thursday, February 27 at 

6:00 pm. I strongly en-

courage everyone  

to read the book in ad-

vance so you can fully par-

ticipate. Print and digital 

copies are available online 

through Amazon, iTunes, 

and other vendors. There 

are also 3 loaner copies 

available in the Temple 

library. 
 

If you are unable to read 

the book, still feel free to 

attend. I think you will gain 

by listening to the conver-

sation. As people who 

care passionately about 

Israel, it is critical for us to 

stay engaged with the on-

going debate and discus-

sion about the future of 

the Jewish State. Please  

join me in discussing Ari 

Shavit’s “My Promised 

Land”, the latest chapter 

in this most important 

conversation. 

 

Rabbi Joel 

Please join us for a  

discussion of  

“My Promised Land” 

by 

Ari Shavit 

February 27 

6:00 pm 

Temple Beth El 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=my+promised+land&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=my+promised+land&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=


For the past three 

months I have been un-

dergoing radiation and 

hormone treatment for 

prostate cancer. As you 

can imagine, it has  re-

focused my life and that 

of my family on success-

fully completing the ther-

apy and returning to a 

degree of normalcy. The 

therapy has the unfortu-

nate side effects of dis-

comfort and extreme 

fatigue. In January, I com-

pleted the radiation por-

tion of the therapy, but 

will continue the hor-

mone injections, for 

some time to come. Dur-

ing this time I have been 

supported by my vice 

president, Janet Kahn, 

who has borne the brunt 

of the workload of both 

offices. She continues to 

be an inspirational, highly 

intelligent, supportive and 

dedicated member of the 

Temple’s leadership. I 

have nothing but praise 

for her many acts of kind-

ness to me and dedica-

tion to the welfare of the 

Congregation. I would 

also like to thank Rabbi 

Joel for his support of me 

and my family and his un-

derstanding of this special 

situation. 
 

Temple seniors have 

been invited to a special 

lunch discussion with 

Rabbi Joel on either Feb-

ruary 5th or 12th in the 

Max L. Bear Social Hall.  

The luncheons, planned 

solely for the seniors of 

our Temple family, are an 

opportunity to share with 

Rabbi Fleekop their fond-

est memories and future 

dreams for our commu-

nity. We hope that this 

will become a yearly 

event. 
 

Those members who 

attend service monthly at 

Azalea Trace will be 

happy to learn that we 

have acquired 20 addi-

tional copies of the Union 

Prayerbook from Con-

gregation Beth Israel in 

Charleston, West Vir-

ginia. 
 

You will be pleased to 

know that our new tele-

phone system will be op-

erational by the time 

congregants read this 

article and has the poten-

tial to facilitate communi-

cations, database and 

building access, and 

somewhere down the 

road, the possibility of 

streaming Shabbat ser-

vices and special events. 

Sid Braunstien has 

worked very hard to 

bring this system to frui-

tion, and deserves your 

special thanks. Our ad-

ministrator, Kathy Smith, 

who labored under the 

present dysfunctional 

system for more than a 

month, is excited about 

the new phone system.  
 

L’shalom,  

Fred 

 

From the President 
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Capt. Fred Levin 

USN, Ret. 

URJ Bienniel Bite: 
 

A Message from Rabbi Jonah 

Pesner 
 

Thousands of us, including hun-

dreds of teens and young adults, 

gathered at the recent URJ  

Biennial to ratify our long-term 

commitment to engage the next 

generation in Jewish life. We 

heard the compelling voices of 

young people reminding us: 

they are seeking meaning and 

want to make a difference. The 

Reform Movement stands ready 

to offer them opportunities to 

bring more meaning into their 

lives and together we can trans-

form the world for the better. 

With the launching of the URJ's 

new youth engagement strate-

gic plan, every congregation in 

our movement will begin to 

experience the impact of In-

spired Engagement, rolling out 

between now and fall 2014. 
 

Some highlights: 

 NFTY will begin offering 

age-appropriate program-

ming to 6th graders. 

 NFTY will be open to any 

teen who wants to partici-

pate. 

 URJ and HUC-JIR will 

launch professional devel-

opment training seminars 

for congregational based 

youth professionals begin-

ning in spring 2014. 

 In honor of NFTY's 75th 

anniversary the URJ will 

reconnect with 75,000 

alumni of our youth pro-

grams between now and 

February 2015, to reengage 

adults as mentors, advo-

cates and supporters of our 

young people. 

Cemetery 

Hours 

 
Monday - Friday   

8:00 a.m.- 3:00 p.m. 

Weekends   

8:00 a.m.- sunset 

 
Temple members 
wishing to visit the 

cemetery at times 
other than the 

posted hours 
should make 

arrangements with 
Kathy Smith, 

Temple 
Administrator.  

(850) 438-3321 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=-1&sk=


Last month's Sisterhood 
Shabbat talk by Sydney             

McAbee was so moving we 

wanted to share it. 

 
The Meaning of Sisterhood 

 

According to Webster’s Eng-

lish Dictionary Sisterhood is 
a community of women 

bound by a common bond.  It 

is an association, society, or 

community of women linked 

by a common interest, relig-

ion, or trade.  At Temple 

Beth-el our bonds are many. 

Of course there is religion, 

but even more, we are bound 
by our quest to do what is 

expected of us in regard to 

Temple Life and Community 

Service.  Along the way, we 

form bonds of friendship and 
common interest. 

 

In November of 2013, 

Women of Reform Judaism 
celebrated their 100thAnni-

versary. In 1891, we began 

our involvement with Sister-

hood as the Hebrew Ladies 

Benevolent Guild . In 1921, 
the guild joined the National 

Federation of Temple Sister-

hoods, and so became the 

Temple Beth Sisterhood. 
Today we are still that same 

group with so much history 

and with many members of 

families of generations past. 
 

We are not born of the same 

family, yet we are sisters in 

every sense of the word.  

Some of us did not play to-
gether as children, nor did 

we celebrate together the 

milestones of growing up, 

going off to school, marrying 
and raising families.  We did 

not attend one another’s Bar 

and Bat Mitzvahs, nor were 

we there to hold one an-

other’s hands when a child 

was critically ill or a parent 
dying.  Some of us do not have 

memories beyond the time we 

moved to this corner of Para-

dise.  Many of us at Temple 
Beth-el have shared these 

milestones and are so much 

closer because of it. Many of 

us have been in this corner of 
Paradise for as long as we can 

remember.  When each of us 

chose to enter the doors of 

our synagogue, we BECAME 

one another’s family.  In a 

sense.  we adopted---and were 

adopted by---one another. 

There is a common bond that 

unites us in spirit and in love, 
though we could never have 

known that this would happen. 

 

Some of us are in our golden 

years, while others have not 
yet discovered the first 

strands of silver in their hair…

or perhaps have found them 

and decided to cover them up!  
Some of us are married, oth-

ers divorced or widowed…or 

perhaps living alone or with a 

partner, by choice.  Some of 

us have children and grandchil-
dren, even greats…other do 

not.  There is enormous vari-

ety in our educational back-

grounds and our chosen pro-
fessions.  Among ourselves, 

we have a vast array of talents 

to share. And yet, different as 

we are, we feel that unmistak-
able pull towards one another. 

 

Our Sisterhood was formed as 

a natural outgrowth of our 
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Sisterhood Notes  

Renee Eilen  

Marty Lisner 

Next 

Sisterhood 

Meeting 

Wednesday, 

February 19 

11:45 am 

 

Program: 

Jewish Disability 

Month 

February Sponsors 
 

Flowers: 

Feb. 7 - Jane Kugelman 

Feb. 14 - Frank and Julie Segal 

Feb. 21 - Jane Kugelman 

Feb 28 - Dave and Jan Suhrbier 

Next available dates: May 2, 9, 16 

Contact Janet Schilling to reserve 

944-3349 

 

Oneg Shabbats: 

Feb. 7 - Pot Luck Dinner 

Feb. 14 - Frank and Julie Segal 

Feb. 21 - Wanda Schlesinger 

Feb. 28 - Dave and Jan Suhrbier 

Contact Hynda Rome to reserve 

479-2701 

 

Correction: December oneg was 

sponsored by Sisterhood. 

Bimah Flower Fund Created 
 

In order to make sure that we have flowers for each Sabbath 

service, the Sisterhood has added a bimah flower fund.  You 

may make contributions to this fund in any denomination.  

When there is not a sponsor for Shabbat, flowers will be pur-

chased from this fund.  Make your checks payable to Temple 

Beth El Sisterhood and please note “flower fund” on the 

memo line. 

need and our desire to be to-

gether.  As a viable group, we 
have embarked upon many 

projects, in the spirit of fun and 

sharing, while benefiting our 

Temple Community as well as 
the greater community in which 

we live.  Naturally, not every-

one is interested in the same 

things or to the same extent.  

But one thing is certain:  we are 
unmistakably sisters---sisters by 

choice, by design, by destiny;  

sisters in our hearts. 

 
And no one and nothing can 

ever weaken the bond of love 

and friendship that keep us 

fused together as 
one. 

 

Amen 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Corner+Flourish&FORM=RESTAB
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Rabbi's Discretionary  Fund: 

In honor of Lucille Foley's birthday from Bert and 

Joyce Dannheisser 

A donation was made to the Rabbi's fund from Matt 

and Tammy Dannheisser 

A donation was made to the Rabbi's fund from Richard 

and Marsha Cohn 

In memory of Lennie Finkelstein from Jody and Wanda 

Schlesinger 

A donation was made to the Rabbi's fund from Chuck 

and Marty Lisner 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from the Pensacola 

Jewish Federation 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Steve and 

Renee Eilen 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Chip and Faye              

Merritt 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Jody and 

Wanda Schlesinger  
  

The Easiest Donation  

You’ll Ever Make 
 

Chances are you are reading this bulletin after clicking a link 
on our website (http://templebethelofpensacola.org). If you 

look at the bottom of the home page you will see a banner 
ad for Amazon. By clicking on that ad and placing an order, 

you are contributing a percentage of your order to Temple 
Beth El. The best part is that it costs you not a single penny 

more. 
 
If you’re like me, it’s easy to go right to Amazon and realize 

you forgot all about going to our website first. All is not lost. 
What I do is leave my order in the shopping cart, go to our 

website and then click the banner ad. It brings you right 
back to Amazon and your order is still in the shopping cart, 

ready to purchase. What a simple way to make a donation 
to the Temple.  It will be appreciated! 

Temple Beth El General Fund: 

In honor of Rabbi Joel Fleekop from Jeffrey Blair 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Jeffrey Blair 

In honor of Bill Kuhhirte from David and Joetta 

McCaig 

 

Jonathan Kahn Library Fund: 

In honor of Harry Kahn's birthday from Bettie Kahn 

In memory of Leslie Tobias Miller from Inger H. 

Ryden 

In memory of Leslie Miller from Ayer C. Whitley  

  

School for Jewish Living: 

In memory of Leonard Finkelstein from Alan, Susan, 

Jacob and Sarah Sacks 

In memory of Jacqueline Fleekop from Nat and 

Greta Rickoff 

Donations 

New  Membership Chairman – Rich Cacace 
 

I am very pleased to take over the duties of Member-

ship from our Vice President, Janet Kahn. This is an 

exciting period for our congregation. Thanks to the 

efforts of Rabbi and Andrea Fleekop and many others 

within the Temple Beth El family, there is a palpable 

excitement for the future of the congregation. 

It goes without saying that a congregation cannot 

exist without membership. Some things can be 

funded by donations, but it takes a strong member-

ship to ensure the smooth operation of the Temple, 

including the physical structure, maintenance, and 

regular events. It’s the job of the Membership Com-

mittee to ensure that membership stays strong and 

grows. 
 

As you might imagine, there are many aspects to this 

position that require a creative approach, especially 

in tough economic times. It also requires the efforts 

of many people, but, unfortunately, Janet Kahn and I 

are currently the only members on the committee. 

So, my first order of business as the chair of this 

committee is to grow the committee’s membership 

by appealing to you, the congregant, for assistance. 

The duties of the Membership Committee are re-

warding, yet not difficult. All it takes is just a little 

time to yield a big result. If you have any interest in 

assisting in the vital function of Temple life, please 

contact me at  

rncacace@gmail.com. 

ICE 

Do you know that acronym means   

In Case of Emergency? 

 
In order to serve Temple Beth El well, we want to ensure that 

our congregants are watched over. Jaime Montero heads the 

Temple Beth El telephone communications tree. Would you or 

someone you know, like to be contacted during an emergency 

situation such as extreme cold or a storm? Please contact Jaime 

at Selloquinto@yahoo.com or 254-681-6387 so that he can add 

your name to his ICE calling list. Thank you! 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=ice+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=ice+background&sc=7-14&sp=-1&sk=
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Educator’s Message:  Mitzvah Day 

 

On March 1, 2014, Ben Suhrbier, son of Dave and Jan Suhrbier will be 

called to the bimah to become a Bar Mitzvah. 

 

His passions are acting and singing in theatre productions, tap dancing, 

and making Lego creations. 

 

Ben's Mitzvah project was to renovate 

the Temple playroom by cleaning the 

room and replacing old toys with new 

ones. 

On Sunday, January 19, School for 

Jewish Living students participated 

in Mitzvah Day.  After a discussion 

about Jewish responsibility to jus-

tice and the shared values of Juda-

ism and Dr. Martin Luther King Jr., 

our students performed acts of 

justice.   

 

Our younger students participated 

in three projects.  They made busy 

book packets for children to use in 

hospital waiting rooms, get well 

cards for Rabbi Joel to deliver to 

people he visits, and Care Kits for 

the Homeless, filling warm socks 

with hygiene items. 

 

Our older students learned about 

the history of our Temple ceme-

tery with Judge Chuck and Janet 

Kahn and then performed needed 

clean up.  While raking leaves and 

picking up trash, our students read 

headstone inscriptions and were 

very interested in learning more 

about our congregation’s long his-

tory.  Upon return from the ceme-

tery, both parents and students 

highly praised this wonderful learn-

ing experience. 

 

Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. said, 

"Everybody can be great... because 

anybody can serve. You don't have 

to have a college degree to serve. 

You don't have to make your sub-

ject and verb agree to serve. You 

only need a heart full of grace. A 

soul generated by love." 

 

May our children inspire us to 

serve.  

  

L’Shalom,  

Andrea 

On February 15, 2014 Spencer Brent Segal, son of 

Julie and Frank Segal, will be called to the bimah to 

be become a Bar Mitzvah.  Spencer is 13 and a 7th 

grader at Woodlawn Beach Middle School in Gulf  

Breeze.   His favorite hobbies are sports—football, 

baseball,  basketball and playing Xbox. 

 

Since Spencer is so involved in sports he has picked 

raising funds for Maccabi USA as his Bar Mitzvah project.  Jewish ath-

letes for the US compete every 4 years in Israel at the World Mac-

cabiah Games.  Flyers about donating to his Bar Mitzvah project are 

located in the downstairs hall information rack. 

February B’nai Mitzvah 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=flourish&qs=n&form=QBIR&qft=%2Bfilterui%3Aaspect-wide%2Bfilterui%3Aphoto-clipart&pq=flourish&sc=8-8&sp=-1&sk=
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February Birthdays 

1st       Leah Dannheisser 

 Logan Schilling 

 Dana Gamel 

2nd      Julianne Lewis 

         Liz McCulley 

3rd      Harry Kahn 

4th     Janet Schilling 

5th      Joyce Dannheisser 

6th      Sue Levin 

7th      Hannah Zimmern 

10th     Lewis Bear, Jr. 

12th     Rhett Gross 

 Wendy Rutland 

 Julianna Yaseck 

 Izabella Yaseck 

13th     Ray Engel 

         Kerlani Flores 

15th     Inessa Katsnelson 

 Jeff Buchalter 

 Lynn Cacace 

 

Anniversaries and Birthdays 

17th     Tom Dannheisser 

 Bill Zimmern 

 Jared Michael Gummere 

18th     Sara Schlesinger 

20th     Charlotte Morris 

22nd    Sydney McAbee 

23rd     Claire Ades 

 Louis Rosenbloum 

26th     Frank Segal 

27th     Myra Kahn 

 Rebecca Soloway 

28th     Joshua Knorr 

         Leonid Yanovskiy 

 

February Anniversaries 

8th      Rose and Bill Kuhhirte 

14th     Alicia and Neal Schneider 

22nd    Celeste and Alan Krys 

28th     Kym and Martin Lewis 

 

 

Upcoming Federation Events 

Torah on Tap 
 

February 4 

At World of Beer  

200 S. Palafox  

 
Topic:  School Choice and 

Vouchers 
 

Join us for cold beer and  

heated discussion 
 

Schmoozing at 5:00 pm 

Learning at 5:30 pm 

 

The Department of English and  
World Languages 

Pensacola Jewish Federation and  
The Department of History 

 

present 
 

Carole Levin 
Professor of History at the  

University of Nebraska-Lincoln 
 

“Converting the Daughter:  Gender, Power, 
and Jewish Identity in the  

English Renaissance.” 
 

Thursday, February 20th 
Bldg 36 / Rm 191 

Reception 5:30 pm 
Lecture 6:00 pm 

 

 

 

Chai Discussion Group 

Presented by the  

Pensacola Jewish Federation 

 

Calling all liberals...conservatives, and everyone in 

between! 

This group called  "CHAI" is a lively discussion 

group, taking on subjects that affect us all. 

Next meeting: Tuesday, February 18th  

Place: B'nai Israel Synagogue (Bearman Building) 

Time: 12 noon. 

Bring lunch if you wish.  

SAVE THE DATE FOR UPCOMING  

FEDERATION EVENTS 
 

March 10 

Café Israel 

Topic: Marc Chagall presented by Maria Goldberg 

Time and location to be announced 

 
 

April  4 

Jazz Shabbat 

Details TBA 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=beer+background&qs=n&form=QBIR&pq=beer+background&sc=0-0&sp=-1&sk=
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February 2014 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

 

 

2 

SJL 9:00 am 

Parent Book 

Club  10:00 

3 4 

Torah on Tap 

5:30 pm 

5 

Intro to Judaism 

6:00 pm 

6 7 

Services at Azalea 

Trace  4:30 pm 

Services at TBE 

6:00 pm 

Pot Luck Dinner 

Grade 4-6              

Shabbat 

8 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

Note date 

change 

9 

SJL 9:00 am 

10 11 12 13 14 

Services 

6:00 pm 

(time change) 

15 

Bar Mitzvah of 

Spencer Segal 

10:00 am 

16 

No SJL 

Presidents’ 

Day Observed 

17 18 19 

Sisterhood 

11:45 am 

Intro to Judaism 

6:00 pm 

 

20 

Board Meeting 

5:30 pm 

21 

Services  

7:00 pm 

Learner’s Shabbat 

Service 

22 

Torah Study 

9:30 am 

Note date 

change 

23 

SJL 9:00 am 

24 25 26 27 28 

Services 

6:00 pm 

(time change) 

1 

Bar Mitzvah of 

Ben Suhrbier 

10:00 am 

were there is her Chicken Tortilla Soup. It 

is cheesy and delicious!  I hope the cold 

weather doesn’t stay around too long, but 

if it does I am ready with recipes from a 

favorite restaurant. 
 

Souper Jenny's Chicken Tortilla Soup 
Recipe Source: Souper Jenny 

Serves 4 

Ingredients: 

1/2 onion, chopped 

2 carrots, peeled and chopped 

2 stalks celery, chopped 

1 14 oz can diced tomatoes 

6 cups chicken broth 

1 tablespoon chili powder 

1/2 medium bag tortilla chips  

2 chicken breasts, baked and shredded, or 

1/2 rotisserie chicken, shredded 

8 oz cheddar cheese, shredded 
1 cup cilantro, chopped 

Kitchen Kibbitz by Janet Schilling 

I am just back from Atlanta where Logan 

and I participated in the Hot Chocolate 

15K and 5K race.  And it is a good thing 

that it was a Hot Chocolate race, because 

the temperature at race time was in the 

low twenties!!!  We really enjoyed that 

hot chocolate at the end of the race, 

clutching our cups with numb fingers.  

 

One of our favorites restaurants in At-

lanta is Souper Jenny.  The story behind 

this restaurant is very interesting.  The 

owner, Jenny, was an aspiring actress wait-

ing tables in California who realized she 

liked food better than acting.  She opened 

an adorable restaurant in Buckhead, serv-

ing amazing soup, sandwiches, salad, 

bread, and cookies. The menu changes 

every day, which is part of the fun.   

One of the soups on the menu the day we 

Directions: 

Put the onion, carrots, celery, tomatoes, 

chicken broth, and chili powder in a large 

stock pot and boil.  Lower heat and sim-

mer for 45 minutes.  Add the chips 

(crush first) and simmer for 20 more 

minutes, until they are blended in with 

the soup.  Add the chicken and 

stir.  Turn heat low and add the cheese, 

stir.  Serve the soup in bowls and top 

with cilantro.  Add hot sauce if you wish!  

http://3.bp.blogspot.com/_D0Y-FYENx7Q/TPREdhuOb9I/AAAAAAAAAZA/xtAoQZ-WQNU/s1600/DSC01289.JPG
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To be read on February 7: 

1st       Philip Bodziner 

 Celia Brunstein 

2nd      Bernice Herr 

 Evelyn Needle 

3rd      Anna Cirota 

 Julian Lewis 

 Sam Hyams 

7th      Fred Levy 

 Nettye Woolenberg 

 

To be read on February 14: 

8th      Annie E. Gerhardt 

 Reuben Smith 

9th      Philip Jaffe 

 Gerson Mayer 

 Sidney Steinberg 

 Berta Livshits 

 Erna Reischer 

10th    Bennie Rumfelt 

 Maxine Lee 

11th      Dora Herschkovitz 

 Berdena Branberg 

 Ira Miller 

 Anna Brown 

 Caroline Kahn 

12th     Henry A. Morris 

 Mildred Block Klein 

13th     Lewis Bear, Sr. 

 Robert John Orth 

 William D. Pollak 

 Irving Steinberg 

14th     Leonty Yanovskiy 

 

To be read on February 21: 

15th     Adolph Greenhut 

 David Malca 

         Sara Abitbol 

         Matilda Levin 

16th     Tillie Cohen 

         Harry Vigodsky 

17th     Charles Reischer 

 John Frenkel, Sr. 

18th     Rose Gitenstein 

 Henry Alpheus Morris 

 Pat Marcus 

19th     Meir Lachman 

 Arnold Grossman 

 Jack Kugelman 

 Gilbert Leavitt 

20th     Hilda Bear Kahn 

 Joseph M. Levy 

 Dr. Mozart A. Lischkoff 

 Eleanor Weiner 

 Hylda N. Eitel 

 Marian Baer 

 Mildred Stone 

 

To be read on February 28: 

22nd    Joseph Feig 

 Mary Ester Curland 

 David Rosenbloum 

 Pearl Ann Levy Silverstein 

23rd     Etta Cohen    

 Florence Lehman 

24th     Rena Cohen 

         Fannie Frenkel 

         Eddie Zukrow 

Send this form with your check to: 

Temple Beth El      ___  Temple Beth El General Fund 

800 N. Palafox St.     

Pensacola, FL 32501     ___  Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund 
 

Circle one:      ___  Fannie W. Frenkel Perpetual Care Fund 

In memory of/In honor of 

___________________________________   ___  Jonathan L. Kahn  Library Fund 

(person’s name or event) 

Donor:______________________________   ___  Peter Van Wezel Youth Fund 

Address:_____________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Sylvia Rosenbloum Cole Music Fund 

____________________________________    

Acknowledge To:_______________________   ___  School for Jewish Living Fund 

____________________________________ 

____________________________________   ___  Brenda Vigodsky Mitzvah/Caring Fund 

        (checks payable to TBE Sisterhood) 

Donation Form                                                                               

To be read on February 28, con’t: 

25th     Horace Stern 

 Gloria Whitsit 

26th     Nathan Berlin 

 Ada Gerson 

 Fannie Lesser 

 Max Krumbein 

 Vicki Feinstein 

 Ethel Klein 

27th     Edward Finkelstein 

 Anita Prout 

28th     Betty Samson 

Adar 22  Milton Gordon 

 

Yahrzeits                                                                                                

Did you know???? 
 

February is Jewish Disability 

Awareness Month, a unified initia-

tive to raise awareness of disability 

issues and support efforts to foster 

inclusion in Jewish communities 

worldwide. On Thursday, February 

6, 2014, for the fourth consecutive 

year, representatives from Jewish 

organizations and lay leadership from 

communities across the continent 

will come to Washington to learn 

about public policy issues impacting 

the disability community and then 

meet with their legislators and their 

staff to advocate on those issues. 



 

 

JOIN US AT  

TEMPLE   

All are welcome! 

 

 

 

DATES OF INTEREST 

 

Feb. 4 Torah on Tap 

5:30 pm 

 

Feb. 19 Sisterhood 

11:45 am 

 

Feb 20  Federation 

Speaker at UWF 

Details page 7 

 

Feb. 21 

Learner’s Shabbat 

7:00 pm 

 

Feb. 27  6:00 pm 

Book Discussion 

 

 

 

 

Beth El Life Staff 
Janet Schilling, Editor 

 

Kathy Smith  

Production 
 

Pat Braunstien  

Janet Kahn  

Proofreaders 
 

Rich Cacace 

Webmaster 

Important Dates and Times 

We’re on the web! 

templebethelofpensacola.org 

Temple Beth El 

800 N. Palafox Street 

Pensacola, FL  32501 

850-438-3321 

 
 

Board of Directors 

 
President: Capt. Fred Levin, USN Ret. 

Vice President: Janet Kahn 

Treasurer: Matt Dannheisser 

Secretary: Pat Braunstien 

Past President: Alice Klein 

Sisterhood: Renee Eilen 

    Marty Lisner 

Brotherhood: Dr. Steve Eilen 

School for Jewish Living: 

 Andrea Fleekop, Director 

Board Members:   

 Linda Armacost 

 Deborah Buchalter 

 Rich Cacace 

 Ray Engel 

 Dr. Josh Hackel 
 Carol Kahn Rosenblatt 

 Andrew Rothfeder 

 Dr. David Suhrbier 

 Craig Vigodsky 

 Bill Wein 

 Danny Zimmern 

  

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

From: Ketubbahart.com 


